WOODSIDE PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting held Monday 8th January 2018 at 7.30 p.m. in Oulton Institute Hall,

Members Present
W.F.Marrs (Chairman)	D.Wright                                    A.Hedworth (Borough Cllr)
W.McKie	M.Mullett
J.Mattinson	Mrs A.Fox                                  
Mrs A. Lewis	Mrs C.A.Robinson	M.D.McCabe (Clerk)	
					
Members of the Public Present
T.Mattinson	Sean									
Apologies for Absence were received from the following.	
None	 
		
Cllr John Pigg
Cllr John Pigg passed away in December. A minutes silence was held in his memory. The Clerk has sent a sympathy card to his family from the Council.
		
Wigton Burial Joint Committee
Further to Allerdale Borough Council advising that they had withdrawn the WBJC grant, a meeting was held between WBJC and a representative from ABC. The representative was not able to advise much or make any decisions, other than to say that 50% of the 2017/18 grant MAY be payable for 2018/19. This was subsequently confirmed. WBJC would like to continue to manage the cemetery, rather than hand over the running to ABC. 

Correspondence
Cumbria C.C.  –  None
Allerdale B.C. –  None
C.A.L.C. – None

Precept 2018/19
As the amount needed to run the cemetery will be the same wherever the finance comes from, it was decided that total income for the Council should remain the same. This will result in a massive percentage rise in the proportion of the Council Tax raised by Woodside Parish Council. 

Bank Statements
None.

Applications for Planning
New Applications
HOU/2017/0258 Mr Haigh, West Garth, Greenwood Cottage. Cllr Barrow had advised the clerk that he recommended approval. APPROVED.

Accounts for Payment
None
		                            						
Date and Time of the Next Meeting
The next meeting was provisionally arranged for Monday 12th February 2018, at 7.30 p.m.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.



				
